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DIVISION 4

CITYWIDE BUDGET HIGHLIGHTS

$49.5 million
Maintaining, upgrading and expanding our road network

$12.1 million
Kerb and channel works  

over three years

$70 million
Resource recovery

$75 million 
Flood recovery

$5.3 million
Community safety

$6.3 million
Arts and cultural services

$11.9 million
Environment and sustainability



DIVISION 4  
BUDGET HIGHLIGHTS

Lifting the standard of local roads across 
Division 4 is a key focus in Ipswich City 
Council’s 2023–2024 Budget.

Ipswich City Council has delivered a 
measured, responsible budget with a 
rate rise under inflation amid major 
economic pressures. 

Deputy Mayor and Division 4 Councillor 
Russell Milligan said important upgrades 
would be delivered at Blackwood 
Avenue, North Ipswich and Adelong 
Avenue, Thagoona.

“A major focus for Division 4 in the 
2023–2024 financial year will be lifting 
the standard of several local roads, which 
will bring immediate benefit for motorists 
and the local community,” Deputy Mayor 
Milligan said.

“Several gravel roads have been scheduled 
for improvement, and important kerb and 
channel projects will be delivered.”

Division 4 Councillor Kate Kunzelmann 
said community facilities would also be 
enhanced with lighting upgrades at Sutton 
Park and along the Brassall Bikeway.

“The important environmental work along 
Ironpot Creek at Pine Mountain is also 
continuing with the next stage of works 
funded,” Cr Kunzelmann said.

“Flood mitigation will also be improved 
through works at Parcell and Holt streets 
at Brassall and Arthur Summervilles Road 
at Karalee.

“We would like to thank our State and 
Federal government partners for funding 
contributions to some of the above projects.”

This year’s budget includes a critical  
$267.2 million investment in capital works 
with a $75 million commitment to flood 
recovery projects and more than  
$70 million to deliver quality waste 
recovery programs for the community.

DIVISION 4 BY NUMBERS

$610,000
Blackwood Avenue, North Ipswich kerb 
and channel upgrade

$600,000
Parcell and Holt streets, Brassall 
drainage improvements

$500,000
Adelong Avenue, Thagoona start major 
road upgrade

$260,000
Ironpot Creek, Pine Mountain bank 
stabilisation works stage 3

$243,000
Arthur Summervilles Road, Karalee 
drainage improvements

$170,000
Brassall Bikeway installation of  
data counters

$100,000
Riverside Drive, Muirlea upgrade section 
of road to rural road standard

$75,000
Huth Road, Ironbark upgrade unmaintained 
gravel road to maintained standard

$36,000
Sutton Park, Brassall lighting replacement

$30,000
Borallon Station Road upgrade to sealed 
rural road standard


